
News to You - Weekly Newsletter Autumn Term — 16.10.20 

St. Peter’s Elwick CE Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

Dear Parent and Carer 
 
Doesn’t the village of Elwick beautiful as the trees confirm that Autumn is here! It makes the journey to            
St Peter’s. Elwick even more enjoyable.  
 
Harvest Festival 
Due to the COVID restrictions we are unable hold our very popular Harvest Festival at St. Peter’s Church. This 
year we will be celebrating remotely alongside Hart school remotely and we thank Reverend Janet in advance for 
leading the service. The children have created a display of their work, which we will display in St Peter ’s Church. 

Photos – date for your dairy  
Pupil photos will go ahead on Friday 27th November. Due to the protective measures in place, for this year, we 
will only be able to facilitate sibling photos of the siblings who attend the school. More details to follow. 

Parking and Pedestrian Training 
Next week, Tuesday 20th our Y3 pupils will be participating in Pedestrian training which will involve teaching our 
pupils road safety awareness. The Y3 pupils can come to school in their PE tracksuits on this day and will need a 
warm, waterproof coat.  
Over the last few weeks, school have been liaising with Hartlepool Borough Council Road Safety team to consider 
possible ways in which we can support safe parking around the school.  

Last night, Y5/6 at St Peter's Elwick were announced winners of the Hartlepool Sumdog Maths Contest. The  
children demonstrated fantastic team spirit against some tough competition. We are extremely proud of them.  
 
I would like to thank parents/carers for following guidelines and ensuring that individuals who are displaying one 
or more of the symptoms of Coronavirus must NOT enter the school premises and working with school by      
informing us immediately if your child is displaying symptoms. This helps to keep our children, staff and school 
community safe. 
 
With the increase in COVID restrictions in our local area, our weekends are not all that we want them to be, but I 
do wish you an enjoyable weekend. 
 
Take care and be safe  
 
Mrs Hill 

Email: elwick.admin@hartelwickfederation.co.uk 
Website: www.info.elwick@nllt.co.uk 

Facebook: @stpeterselwick 

Tuesday 20th October—Year 3—Pedestrian Training 

Friday 23rd October—Half Term—School closes  

Monday 2nd November—Return to school  

Please ensure that you inform school if there are any changes to your child’s medical needs or to your contact 
details. You must also keep your contact details up to date with ParentPay. 

If you need support or any further information please do not hesitate to contact school via the  
info.elwick@nllt.co.uk. 
Parents/carers wishing to speak with Mrs Hill at any time should contact the school office to arrange a 
mutually agreeable time.  

Dates for your diary and other information…... 

Super Star  

EYFS—Jersey Hamilton/Daisy Corner 
Y1/Y2—Penny Grimston/Luna  

Stamper 

Y3/Y4—William Mounter/Nicole 
Laughton 

Y5/Y6—Maddy Moore/Harry Dickson 

 
St. Peter’s Key 

EYFS—Sydney Lavelle/Oliver Bonner 

Y1/Y2—Sophie lavelle/Darcey Seed 
Y3/Y4—James Ashton/Cohen        

Atkinson 
Y5/Y6—Abigail Lavelle/Alexis Lakey 

 

Golden Quill  
EYFS—Mason Thompson/James   

Bryan 

Y1/Y2—Marielle Corrigan/Indi     
Laycock 

Y3/Y4—Ewan Longbottom/Polly   

Corrigan 
Y5/Y6—Florence Tiplady/Joshua 

Laughton 

 
Maths Award  

EYFS—Belle Aggio/Thomas Hosker 

Y1/Y2—Charlie Woodward/Libby 
Stokes 

Y3/Y4—Thomas Ashton/Hunter   

Coleman 
Y5/Y6—Alfie Linton/Eleanor         

Theodosiou 

Reminder of Drop off 
and  

Collection times  
 

Early Years 
Drop off: 9.05am-9.15am 

Collection: 3.05pm 
 

Years 1 and 2  
Drop off: 8.55am-9.05am 

Collection: 3.15pm 
 

Years 3 and 4 
Drop off: 8.45am-8.55am 

Collection: 2.55pm 
 

Years 5 and 6  
Drop off: 8.45am-8.55am 

Collection: 2.45pm 
 

Award Winners  

St Peter’s Elwick Family News 
 

 I am sure that you will join the staff and pupils of St Peter’s Elwick and Hart in welcoming to 

the world Archie Robert Wilcox. Both Archie and Mrs Wilcox are well. Doesn’t he look   
content?   

It is lovely to hear of the fun that Marielle, Polly and Eleni had filming for CBeebies. We can’t 

wait to see you on television! 

Another huge thank you to Sydney, Elizabeth and Abigail for continuing to keep our town and its 
beaches litter free. 

https://www.facebook.com/stpeterselwick/?modal=admin_todo_tour

